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Message from Parish Council
Our Cathedral would like to extend a warm welcome to Father George
Mastakas and his family,  Presvytera Evelyn and their children John Mark,
Sophia, and Constantine. Fr. George Mastakas was born in Astoria, New
York and raised in the Orthodox Christian faith. During his formative years
he attended the parish of Saints Catherine and George in Astoria, NY. Fr.
George served as the parish priest of Saints Peter and Paul in Frederick, MD
from January 1, 2018 to February 29, 2024. The community looks forward
to receiving Father’s guidance and pastoral care.



If you have any have photos to share with the Newsletter
Committee, upload them to the Newsletter Drive:

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1WFcn1I2wCh60UTywq1Z436wcDagXzSOs
?usp=sharing

May/June Newsletter Submission Deadline is Noon on April 15th

    Having served the parish of Sts. Peter and Paul in Frederick, Maryland since 2018, I have been blessed to
meet some of you during my visits. I have been to the Annunciation Cathedral annually for the parish feast
day, various Metropolis District events, and even more recently for the ordination of Fr. John Bullock to the
Holy Priesthood, all of which in some way have afforded me the opportunity to become acquainted with
the parish.
 

    We have much to be excited about as a parish. We are a part of a vibrant and energetic community that
has shown it deeply cares and respects what has been handed down to them. However, any vision of the
future should not only seek to maintain but also build upon what we have received.

     As Great Lent is quickly approaching, I am looking forward to the fact that the first steps of my ministry
at the Annunciation Cathedral will be grounded in worship. In many ways it sets the tone. We can become
consumed with the daily minutiae of parish life, but ultimately we are grounded only on the solid footing
of prayer life; a foundation to build our future. “Through him then let us continually offer up a sacrifice of
praise to God, that is, the fruit of lips that acknowledge his name.” Hebrews 13:15

     Along with Presvytera Evelyn, my children John Mark, Sophia, and Constantine, I kindly ask that you
keep us in your prayers as we begin this new chapter. As with every significant transition, this too holds
many challenges that can only be achieved with love, compassion, and support from you. We all look
forward to meeting you and growing together in Christ.

     Wishing everyone a blessed and spiritually fruitful Great Lent and a Glorious Resurrection of the Lord.
May Christ’s light always shine upon you and yours, and guide your footsteps to life eternal. Καλὴ
Σαρακοστὴ!

                                                                                                                                        In Christ,

                                                                      Fr. George Mastakas

Dear Faithful,

     It is with honor and immense joy that I write this letter as the newly appointed
presiding priest of the Cathedral of the Annunciation. I am honored because of the  
faith and trust that his Eminence Metropolitan Apostolos has placed in me to guide   
this historic parish and continue to build upon the work of those before me. I am       
also immensely joyous because the Lord has led me to this moment and placed me       
in a loving, energetic, and fruitful parish.

Message from Father George Mastakas

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1WFcn1I2wCh60UTywq1Z436wcDagXzSOs?usp=sharing


As we welcome the onset of spring, a season of rebirth and renewal, we are also preparing for the start of
Great Lent, which will culminate with the resurrection of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. And this year,
we are starting this journey with our new Proistamenos, Father George Mastakas. Just as we are starting
a new journey with him, Father George is also starting a new journey with our community.

                                                                                                                    Embrace this season of Great Lent and the new
                                                                                                                    leadership and fresh perspectives of our new    
                                                                                                                    Proistamenos. Focus on Christ and His teachings.
                                                                                                                    Focus on embracing this challenging time with 
                                                                                                                    hope, faith, unity, and love.
                                                                                                                            
                                                                                                                                                            In Christ,
     
          

Message from Ernie Rafailides, Parish Council President

-Ernie

Our Cathedral Family would like to thank Father Anastasios
Bourantas for his spiritual leadership during the last 17 months.
We wish him and his family, Presvytera Nicoletta and their
daughters Corina, Christina and Gabriella, farewell as they
transition to the St. George Cathedral in Philadelphia. Our
community will forever be grateful.

As this transition became effective on March 1st, we ask everyone
to continue to pray for Father Anastasios, Father George, Father  
John and their families and our Parish. May we continue to grow
our faith, our ministries and our parish.

ALL PARISHIONERS IN GOOD STANDING ARE REQUESTED
 TO ATTEND THE SPRING GENERAL ASSEMBLY MEETING ON
 SUNDAY, MARCH 31ST FOLLOWING THE DIVINE LITURGY. 



Cristian Cazac Pascalis Papouras

Paul Dezes Eleni Roros
Stella Hajimihalis

Jenkins Melody Simmons

Alex Klopfenstein Stephanie Smith

Harry Monios Panos Tsakiroglou

Nikki Monios

Sunday Worship
8:00am Orthros 

9:30am Divine Liturgy 

All other services can be found 
on the online calendar at

www.annunciationbaltimore.org/Calendar

Office Hours
Monday–Friday

 9:00am - 4:00pm
 

Cathedral of the Annunciation Staff

Erene Kariotis
Office Coordinator

office@annunciationbaltimore.org

Rachel Baston and Angelo Sfondiles
Administrative Assistants 

assistant@annunciationbaltimore.org
410-727-1831

Deadlines for Publications:
Bulletins

Noon on Wednesday to
assistant@annunciationbaltimore.org

The Archangel Newsletter
Noon on April 15th to 

newsletter@annunciationbaltimore.org

Cathedral of the Annunciation:
www.annunciationbaltimore.org

Metropolis of NJ:
www.nj.goarch.org

Archdiocese:
 www.goarch.org

2023 Parish Council Members
President: Ernie Rafailides

Vice President: Georgeann Morekas
Treasurer: Steve Kousouris

Secretary: Peter Constantinou

Organization Contacts
Liturgical Ministries 
Altar Servers: Father George Mastakas
Choir: Fifi Nichols (Director) fnichols1@verizon.net  & 
            Faye Hayes (Youth Choir) littleredtractor@msn.com 
Byzantine Choir:  Stefanos Niktas
Ushering: Bill Prevas billy0919@aol.com
Religious Education 
Sunday School: Anastasia Georgiou religioused@annunciationbaltimore.org
Growing in Faith Women’s Bible Study: Jeanne Tsakalos & Janine Karbelas
            womensbiblestudy@annunciationbaltimore.org 
Youth & Young Adult
Little Angels: littleangels@annunciationbaltimore.org 
Hope/Joy: Dorothea Tsakiris, Eleni Lampadarios and James & Christina Kokorrelis
            hopejoy@annunciationbaltimore.org 
GOYA: Thomas Rafailides & Maria Showalter (Co-Presidents)
            goya@annunciationbaltimore.org
Dance Groups: Peggy DiBiasi dance@annunciationbaltimore.org 
Young Adult League (YAL): Alexios Vlahoyiannis (President)
            yal@annunciationbaltimore.org 
Orthodox Christian Fellowship (College Students): Father John Bullock
            fr.john@annunciationbaltimore.org 
Vacation Bible School: Dorothea Tsakiris
            youthministries@annunciationbaltimore.org
Camp Good Shepherd Summer Camp: Father George Mastakas
Campus
Bookstore: Cheryl McCarus & Christie Williams
             bookstore@annunciationbaltimore.org
Preston Room Event Coordinator: Doreen Gerovasilis
             prestonhallaoc@annunciationbaltimore.org
Philanthropy & Outreach
Philoptochos: Connie Rogers philoptochos@annunciationbaltimore.org
Women’s Guild: Kali Del Pizzo kmdelpizzo@gmail.com
Hrisi Parea Club: Rhoula Monios rhoulaevie@yahoo.com 
             Pat Bartsocas bartsocaspat@hotmail.com
Men’s Fellowship: Harry Sharkey Harry_Sharkey@hotmail.com
Cultural & Education
Greek School: Sia Kyriakakos (Principal) & Terri Hornick (PTO)
            greekschool@annunciationbaltimore.org 
Hellenic Heritage Museum: Harry Maistros harry.maistros@comcast.net 
AHEPA: Alex Klopfenstein (President) ank4394@gwmail.gwu.edu
Daughters of Penelope: Diane Homberg dopbaltimore27@yahoo.com
Library: Pascalis Papouras pascalis.papouras@outlook.com 
Parish Historian: Nicholas Prevas nmprevas@outlook.com
Committees
Administrative Committee: Judy Georges Judy-wood@comcast.net
AOC Committee: Pamela Stevens pamelastevens1225@gmail.com
Audit Committee: James Kokorrelis & Elias Cossis
Festival Committee: Geli Ioannou geliioannou@gmail.com
Capital Campaign: Georganne & Dino Mallas, Karen & George Philippou
Building and Maintenance Committee: Gus Stratakis gus@mjbraun.com
Finance Committee: George Roros: groros@ycp.edu
Publication Committee: Eleni Roros & Georgeann Morekas
           newsletter@annunciationbaltimore.org
Real Estate Committee: Jamie Caminis jcaminis@lfmvalue.com
Safety & Security Committee: Alex Klopfenstein ank4394@gwmail.gwu.edu  
Stewardship Committee: Tom Boardman eatapeach15@outlook.com
Technology & Communication Committee: Nick Stathopoulos
           technology@annunciationbaltimore.org
Welcoming & Social Media Committee: Rhoula Monios rhoulaevie@yahoo.com
Youth Ministry: Effie Theodore, Rhoula Monios & Eleni Roros   
           youthministries@annunciationbaltimore.org

mailto:jhall@annunciationbaltimore.org
mailto:jhall@annunciationbaltimore.org
mailto:assistant@annunciationbaltimore.org
http://www.annunciationbaltimore.org/
mailto:bookstore@annunciationbaltimore.org
mailto:Harry_Sharkey@hotmail.com


SCHEDULING OF SACRAMENTS, MEETINGS AND ACTIVITIES

Please contact the Church Office before you schedule all
on-site and off-site meetings, activities and events to

ensure that there are no conflicts for meeting space and
that the meetings/events appear on the church calendar.

 

Contact assistant@annunciationbaltimore.org
or 410-727-1831

VASILOPITA 2024VASILOPITA 2024
We are grateful to Mr. & Mrs. Nick Kutson for donating the cross for the annual Vasilopita

celebration. Congratulations to Athena Sidou for finding the coin.

Our Cathedral Community will be blessed with a visit by His
Grace Bishop Constantine of Sassima on:

Friday, March 8th: attending our “Hrisi Parea” meeting
(formerly “Golden Age Club”)
Saturday, March 9th: celebrating Orthros and Hierarchical
Divine Liturgy for Saturday of Souls at the Cemetery
Chapel 
Sunday, March 10th: celebrating Orthros and Hierarchical
Divine Liturgy (and Godparent Sunday), followed by a
Pancake Breakfast in the Fr. Constantine Monios Social
Hall, hosted by AHEPA.



GODPARENT SUNDAY
at the Cathedral

SUNDAY,
MARCH 10TH

Join us for an 

Apokriatiko 

fellowship celebration

March 8th 

6:30pm to 8pm

Fr. Constantine Monios Social Hall

Hosted by Greek School and Sunday School

All Youth are invited!

Come for food, music, crafts, and fellowship!

Please consider signing up to bring food at:

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/508054AAC

A72DA0F58-48178242-2024

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/508054AACA72DA0F58-48178242-2024
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/508054AACA72DA0F58-48178242-2024
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/508054AACA72DA0F58-48178242-2024


                                                During the Philoptochos February 2024 Board Meeting, we thanked Father 
                                                Anastasios for his tireless and constant support of our Philoptochos. He shared with 
                                                us “I honor the Priesthood first.” And then, with love, he expressed “our Philoptochos-
                                                what a Ministry; what a work of Christ. The joy I feel to be part of you. Wherever we go
                                                we are all one.” He continued with “I feel blessed and fulfilled by the work we do. I am
                                                proud of you.”  We pray that God will continue to guide Father Anastasios in his
                                                ministry. ΑΞΙΟΣ!
We welcome Father George to the Cathedral and look forward to his guidance as we continue our mission of
Philanthropy and Outreach.

It is our Orthodox tradition to dedicate our churches to God by naming them after biblical events, feastdays of
our Church or saints. In 1906, the pioneer families of our beloved parish dedicated our church to the great Feast
of the Annunciation of Our Most Holy Lady, the Theotokos and Ever-Virgin Mary (Evangelismos). Celebrating a
parish’s feast day is a joyous event.  Please join us for the following services:

March 22 – Salutations to the Virgin Mary                                                                                        
March 24 – Feast Day of the Annunciation, Vespers and Reception                                                     
March 25 – Feast Day of the Annunciation, Coffee                                                                          

Our gratitude is extended to the entire community for your generous donations in honor of  American Heart
Health Month in February. Your kindness enabled Philoptochos to support this worthy cause. Your heart will
thank you!

Philoptochos Membership: we have received an overwhelming response. Currently, there are 152 members and
four associate members. Please renew your Philoptochos membership and invite your friends to become
members so we can continue to expand our group. Annual membership is $40. Contact Jasmine Lampadarios,
jnlampadarios@gmail.com.

2024 PHILOPTOCHOS SCHOLARSHIP applications are available on the Cathedral Website. Printed forms are
available on the Welcome Table at Church. The deadline for submitting all applications is Tuesday, April 16,
2024. Scholarships will be awarded on Philoptochos Scholarship Day Sunday, June 9, 2024. For additional
information contact Deana Sakellaris, dsak702@verizon.net or 410.591.6601.

Effie Theodore, our Social Services lead, is coordinating with our Youth Ministries and GOYA for Volunteer
Opportunities. Effie has met with their advisors and has compiled a list of Volunteer Opportunities with our
Philoptochos ministries. We look forward to working with our youth to enrich their focus on philanthropy and
outreach. 

Join us for our Paschal Baking: March 9th at 11am in the Mentis Room. Philoptochos bake sales are among our
largest annual fund raisers.  Georgeann Morekas and Kathe Apesos Lazarides coordinate these sales. Your help
enables Philoptochos to continue to support its missions.

Every year at Pascha we remember our students and members of the military away from home by sending
Paschal boxes filled with homemade goodies. Please submit names and address to connierogers2@hotmail.com
so we may send this gift from their Cathedral home to them. The deadline is Friday, April 5, 2024.

Upcoming Dates:
April 28 – Palm Sunday Traditional Fish Luncheon and Baked Good Orders Pick up
May 3 – Good Friday Reception following the Apokathelosis service

METROPOLIS of NEW JERSEY PHILOPTOCHOS – NEWS
The Metropolis of New Jersey Philoptochos is once again offering an opportunity to qualifying High School
Seniors, who are enrolled in an accredited University, College or Trade School, to apply for a merit-based
scholarship. The deadline for submitting the application is June 15, 2024. For information contact Deanna
Sakellaris, dsak@verizon.net or 410.591.6601.

Join the Archangel Gabriel who cried out to the Virgin Mary and said “Rejoice!” 
                                                                                                          In Christ, Connie Rogers, President



PHILOPTOCHOSPHILOPTOCHOS
February 15th - Board Meeting

February 18th - Coffee Hour to Benefit the American Heart Association 







PASCHAL BAKED GOODS 

SATURDAY, APRIL 27th following Saturday of Lazarus
Services 

SUNDAY, APRIL 28th following Palm Sunday Services
PICK-UP from the AHEPA ROOM 

Packaged and decorated: 

TSOUREKI (Sweet Bread) - $11.00 
KOULOURAKIA (1 pound) - $16.00 
KOURAMBIETHES (dozen) - $20.00 

Pre-Order your selection by Friday, April 12, 2024: 

philoptochosannunciation@gmail.com 
Kathe Lazarides kdap19@gmail.com 

Georgeann Morekas gnmorekas@gmail.com 

The proceeds from the sale benefit the good works of the 
Cathedral of the Annunciation Philoptochos Society 

mailto:philoptochosannunciation@gmail.com
mailto:philoptochosannunciation@gmail.com
mailto:kdap19@gmail.com
mailto:kdap19@gmail.com
mailto:kdap19@gmail.com
mailto:gnmorekas@gmail.com
mailto:gnmorekas@gmail.com


PHILOPTOCHOS WINTER LUNCHEON MEETING, SATURDAY, MARCH 2NDPHILOPTOCHOS WINTER LUNCHEON MEETING, SATURDAY, MARCH 2ND
Speaker Rev. Angela Hall, Asst. Executive Director, Franciscan Center 



Light a Candle >>

Anastasia K. Michals Memorial
Philoptochos Scholarship

The Metropolis of New Jersey Philoptochos is
offering an opportunity to qualifying High
School seniors entering an accredited
University, College or Trade School, to apply
for a merit-based scholarship. The
scholarship application can be found under
Resources on the Metropolis of New Jersey
Philoptochos website at
www.njphiloptochos.org. Hard copies are
available on the Welcome Table in the
Cathedral lobby.

The deadline for submitting the
application is June 15, 2024. Scholarship
Announcement & Distribution by August 1,
2024.

PRESTON HALL
Directly across from the Cathedral, our newly
renovated and decorated, Preston Hall is the
right place for all occasions. With Discounted

Parishioner Rental Fees & Complimentary
Parking, our hall allows you to celebrate all

your joy in a single place. 

Contact Us to Host Your Next Event
Doreen Gerovasilis at (410) 802-4372

prestonhallaoc@annunciationbaltimore.org
www.prestonhallvenue.com

ANNUNCIATION CATHEDRAL 
PHILOPTOCHOS SCHOLARSHIPS

Philoptochos scholarship applications are
currently being accepted from high school
seniors and college students. Application
hard copies are available on the Welcome
table in the Cathedral lobby or online on our
Cathedral website at: 
https://annunciationbaltimore.org/resourc
es/Documents/2024%20Philoptochos%20S
cholarship%20Application%20v2.docx

Submittal  deadline: Tuesday, April 16

Scholarships will be awarded in church on
Sunday, June 9. Please contact Deanna
Sakellaris at 410-591-6601 or
dsak702@verizon.net should you have any
questions. 

In this time, more than ever, we need prayer. You
may virtually light a candle for yourself or a loved
one.   

Please click the link above and follow the
instructions. A photo of the lighted candle will be
sent to the email address you specify.

https://annunciationbaltimore.org/Light-A-Candle
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FR. ANASTASIOS’ FAREWELL - FEBRUARY 25THFR. ANASTASIOS’ FAREWELL - FEBRUARY 25TH





https://forms.gle/v3TXkYJkFWD63TW48
(Hard Copies are available on the Welcome Table in the Church Lobby.)

https://forms.gle/v3TXkYJkFWD63TW48
https://forms.gle/v3TXkYJkFWD63TW48
https://forms.gle/v3TXkYJkFWD63TW48.


Our goal is to fund 100% of our Cathedral’s expenses via Stewardship.
 This year our budgeted expenses are approximately $1.2 million. 

Dear Faithful of the Cathedral of the Annunciation,

Stewardship revenue in December 2023 was strong and it helped our parish achieve about 95% of
the stewardship revenue goal in 2023. Total stewardship revenue was about $772,000 from about
500 faithful stewards. About 57 stewards met the $3500 milestone to qualify as Day Sponsor and
about 52 stewards met the $1750 milestone to qualify as a Half-day Sponsor. We are grateful for the
contributions from all our stewards. As you may deduce from the statistics of years past, individual
contributions are more meaningful today.

The Stewardship Committee encourages all parishioners to consider reaching a Day Sponsor or Half-
day Sponsor milestone in 2024. Each contribution from a parishioner/family has a great impact on
the ministries of our parish. Covering the expenses of the parish either for a day with a $3500 annual
pledge or half-day with a $1750 annual pledge may be personally gratifying in addition to a
significant contribution to help maintain our common expectations of our parish. Stewardship is the
giving of Time, Treasure, and Talent. It’s giving back to God for the gifts He has given to you. Day or
Half-day Sponsorship may not be within everyone’s capabilities, but if it is within your household,
please be “one of the ones” who allow us to meet our 2024 Stewardship goal and help make
progress on our long term goal of funding all parish costs from stewardship. 
                                                      Fr. George Mastakas  
                                                      Ernie Rafailides (Parish Council President)
                                                      Tom Boardman (Stewardship Chairman)

STEWARDSHIP 2024STEWARDSHIP 2024

Become a 2024 steward:
Just visit our church website at: www.annunciationbaltimore.org1.
Click on “Become a Steward” in the upper right-hand corner. 2.
Fill out the information and submit.  3.

You may also scan the QR code to the right and fill out online or pick up a hardcopy from the
Welcome Table in the Cathedral Lobby, fill out and submit to the Cathedral Office.

https://forms.gle/YAosrEyMkRimi84i8


OUR NEW XRISI PAREA MINISTRY (FORMERLY THE GOLDEN AGE CLUB)OUR NEW XRISI PAREA MINISTRY (FORMERLY THE GOLDEN AGE CLUB)
What’s all the buzz and excitement about lately? It’s all the fun, fellowship and laughter at
the newly formed group HRISI PAREA (Golden Company). Do you enjoy gathering with your
church family and friends to share a wonderful lunch, celebrate monthly birthdays and
enjoy cakes and desserts? Would you enjoy participating in bus trips, lectures/movies and
off-site lunches at local restaurants? All this and much more is what HRISI PAREA is all
about. We already have 50 members and are quickly growing.

Don’t miss out! Come and join the fun. Our annual membership dues are $30.00. Look for
our monthly flyer and Sunday bulletin announcements for each upcoming meeting. If you
would like additional information, please contact Ollga Zavakos at ojzavakos@verizon.net or
call/text 443-791-0064.

mailto:ojzavakos@verizon.net




Markella Tsamoutalis invited her 3rd
grade religion teacher, Mrs. Budny from

Immaculate Conception School in
Towson, to come to Church to

experience an Orthodox liturgy and
Greek dance practice



BAPTISMS
On February 24, 2024, Clementine Ruth, son of Andrew and Ashley Trachy was
baptized in the Orthodox Church.  Her sponsors were James and Alexa Kishis
and given the Baptismal Name – EFTYCHIA. 

CHRISMATIONS
On February 25, 2024, the servant of God, Zachary Franklin Cather, was
received into the Orthodox Church through the Sacrament of Chrismation. His
sponsors were Jacob and Shannon Knaupp and given the Chrismation Name –
ZACHARIAH.

FUNERALS
On January 26, 2024 the funeral
service was held for the servant
of God, Jo Marie Gafos, age 79.

     

  May her memory be eternal.

BOOK REVIEWS
by Presvytera Nicoletta Bourantas

Children:

“You are an Orthodox Christian“
by Theofanis Sawabe, illustrated by
Vladimir Ilievski

This book helps Orthodox Christian
children to explore the joy and wonder
of their incredible spiritual family and
historical heritage.

Adults:

“The Lenten Spring” 
by Fr. Thomas Hopko

Forty meditations on Great Lent, revealing, in a simple, clear and
beautiful manner, its true meaning. In his meditations, Fr. Hopko
draws on his long experience as a pastor and teacher.
“Meditations for Great Lent: Reflections on the Triodion” 
by Archmandrite Vassilios Papavassilios

The Lenten Triodion exhorts us, “Let us observe a fast acceptable
and pleasing to the Lord.” Using hymns from the Triodion and the
Scripture, readings appointed for the Meditations for Great Lent
show us how to make our fast acceptable: to fast not only from
food but from sin; to fast with love and humility, as a means to an
end and not an end in itself. Keep this gem of a book with you to
inspire you for the fast.

The Father Dean Moralis Bookstore and Logos Gift Shop welcomes you to
visit on Sundays after Divine Liturgy. We will be open during our Lenten
retreat in March. 
To guide us along our journey to Pascha, we have wonderful books for study
and meditation, with new books for children such as the breathtakingly
beautiful and spiritual books: “Celebrate the Earth”, and “You are an
Orthodox Christian”. New tapestry bookmarks have arrived featuring the
Theotokos with Christ and others. We offer icons, books and home decor
based on the Word of God, selected to encourage a deeper appreciation of
the Orthodox saints and feast days of Pascha. 
Our mission is to provide spiritual and educational resources for the
Orthodox community while supporting the Christian well-being of children
and adults growing in faith. Our vision is to foster deeper relationships with
the Holy Trinity through awareness and study of the life sustaining principles
of the Orthodox Christian Church. 
Looking for a perfect gift? The Bookstore and Logos Gift Shop now has gift
cards: https://squareup.com/gift/MLF7HAY1H9CTY/order
Please feel free to contact us with special requests and recommendations at
bookstore@annunciationbaltimore.org.

The Father Dean Moralis Bookstore of the Cathedral of the Annunciation

OUR CHURCH FAMILYOUR CHURCH FAMILY
CATHEDRAL OF THE ANNUNCIATION SACRAMENTAL REGISTRYCATHEDRAL OF THE ANNUNCIATION SACRAMENTAL REGISTRY

https://squareup.com/gift/MLF7HAY1H9CTY/order
mailto:bookstore@annunciationbaltimore.org


COMMUNITY SUPPER - FEBRUARY 17THCOMMUNITY SUPPER - FEBRUARY 17TH



Thank you to Mr. Paul Agathoklis, Mr.
Harry Sharkey, Mr. Mike Baglanis and
Mr. Nick Ioannou for painting the new
GOYA Room located on the 3rd floor of

the Education building.

The NEW GOYA Room is Open!

GREEK INDEPENDENCE DAY PARADE
 

Join us for the 
Annual Greek Independence Day Parade

on Sunday, March 24 at 2pm in Highlandtown, MD
Grand Marshall: Charles Paterakis

All of our Cathedral ministries and families are
encouraged to march and represent our
Cathedral community. 

The Parade will  showcase ethnic, cultural,
religious and musical groups from Maryland
and surrounding states.
 
Visit www.greekparade.com for info. 

For more info, contact Paul Dezes,
paul.dezes3@gmail.com

Annunciation Young Adult League (YAL) seeks to
connect Orthodox Christians in Baltimore ages 18-35 through
social, spiritual, and service themed events. Fill out form
@https://forms.gle/Td7sseHhJYp5PAxYA, scan the QR code
or text YOUNGANNUN to 84576 to receive text/email updates
on future events. For more news & updates, follow us on
Instagram (@annunbmoreyal), join our Facebook group
(Annunciation YAL of  Baltimore), or email Alexi
Vlahoyiannis, YAL President, yal@annunciationbaltimore.org. 
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The Festival Committee and Parish Council are happy to
announce that our 2024 annual festival will be held on

Memorial Day Weekend. 

Please be on the lookout for more details to sign up to
setup/decorate, bake and/or volunteer.

Festival Advertising Available
Are you interested in advertising your business in our
community and to the over 10,000 festival attendees?
Consider purchasing a $250 Business Card Ad that will be
displayed on dining table placemats AND poster boards
throughout the festival weekend! In addition, the placemat will
be posted on our festival social media for additional exposure!
Kindly contact Nikki Monios 443-930-0404 or
nikkimonios4@gmail.com for more information.

Save the Dates

Thursday 5/23: 5 PM - 9 PM
Friday 5/24: 11 AM - 9 PM
Saturday 5/25: 11 AM - 9 PM
Sunday 5/26: 12 PM - 9 PM

Stay Tuned for 
Baking Dates!

Interested in chairing a
venue, contact 
Geli Ioannou at

geliioannou@gmail.com

Silent Auction Support Needed
Please consider sponsoring a Silent Auction basket for the 2024 Annual Greek festival
scheduled for Memorial Day Weekend. Each year we assemble approximately 130 baskets, and
each basket contains 10-12 items. Suggested donations and instructions are on the next page. 
Please contact Judy Georges by phone / text 443-301-5041, email judy-wood@comcast.net or
place donations on top of the display cases in the room next to the Maryland Ave Entrance.
Thanks so much for your generosity and support.



52nd Greek Food * Wine * Cultural Festival
May 23 - 26, 2024

before May 5, 2024:



Preserving Greek Culture to Inspire Future Generations
 
On January 12th, the museum hosted the Annunciation Greek School in an activity at the AOC to familiarize them with
some of the museum’s collection. In addition to having a dialogue on cherished objects that represent everyday
activities in a Greek home the students were given individual balls of “play dough” and a penny to form their own
sample of the traditional Vasilopita to take home. 

Museum volunteers visited the Sunday School on March 3rd to demonstrate the symbolism of the Prosphoro and how
it is used to prepare communion by the priest and distributed to the congregation.

HELLENIC HERITAGE MUSEUM OF MARYLANDHELLENIC HERITAGE MUSEUM OF MARYLAND



Our Youth Ministries have many activities and events planned for
the year. We hope your children will Join Us!

Sunday School - Preschool through High School
Little Angels - Under 4 years of age
Hope/Joy - 4 to 11 years of age
GOYA - 7th to 12th grade
Altar Boys - 8 years of age and above
Dance Groups - 

         Filakia & Evangelakia - 1st grade to 12th grade
Greek School - youth to adult
Junior Choir - 8 to 12 years of age - Usually practices after
liturgy in the Junior Choir Room  for 20-30 min.

UPCOMING YOUTH EVENTS SCHEDULE
Thursday, March 7

6:00pm - GOYA Basketball
Friday, March 8 

4:00pm OCF Meeting
5:30pm Greek School
6:30pm Apokriatiko Celebration
7:00pm Dance Practice

Friday, March 15
5:30pm Greek School
6:00pm to 9pm GOYA Lenten Retreat
Event

Saturday, March 16
Hope/Joy Roller Skating                     
(TBD: Location & Time)

Sunday, March 17
10:45am Sunday School
11:30am Parish Oratorical Festival

Friday, March 22
5:30pm Greek School

Sunday, March 24
10:45am Sunday School -                    
(Icon Procession)
2pm Greek Independence Day Parade

Sunday, March 31
10:45am Sunday School

Friday, April 5
5:30pm Greek School

Saturday, April 6
Regional Oratorical Festival

Sunday, April 7
10:45am Sunday School

Friday, April 12
5:30pm Greek School

Sunday, April 14
10:45am Sunday School

Friday, April 19
5:30pm Greek School

Sunday, April 21
10:45am Sunday School
12:00pm Hope/Joy: Wildlife Adventures-
Wild about Jesus @ Church
2:30pm GOYA Meeting

Friday, April 26
5:30pm Greek School
7:00pm GOYA Lenten Lock-in Retreat

Sunday, April 28
Palm Sunday
No Sunday School - Family Worship

Friday, May 3
11am to 4pm Holy Friday Youth Retreat
No Greek School

Sunday, May 5
Easter
No Sunday School
Easter Egg Hunt after Agape Service



HOPE/JOYHOPE/JOY
Walters Art Museum on Sunday, January 21st



Red Eggs for Pascha
Get ready for Pascha with a dozen red

dyed eggs - $10/dozen.  
Reserve your Eggs at:

https://forms.gle/qWMJibBsMYx5nvoh8

Deadline to reserve is April 26.  

Pickup is on Holy Thursday (5/2)
between 3pm to 5pm or Holy Friday

(5/3) between 12 noon to 3pm. 

  Contact Eleni Roros at 
  443-621-0587 or 
  eroros99@gmail.com 
  with any questions.
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FOLK DANCE FESTIVAL &FOLK DANCE FESTIVAL &  
DANCE GROUP FUNDRAISER AT CUVINO TRATTORIA PIZZA ENOTECADANCE GROUP FUNDRAISER AT CUVINO TRATTORIA PIZZA ENOTECA



FOLK DANCE FESTIVAL - JANUARY 13 TO 14THFOLK DANCE FESTIVAL - JANUARY 13 TO 14TH



IT’S BAKING TIME!IT’S BAKING TIME!



Historical Remembrances: The Protestants on Preston Street – Part 2

Following the dedication of the “Sermon on the Mount” stained-glass window in 1894, the Associate
Congregational Church contacted the Tiffany Company of New York to discuss additional windows.
Details about the three Tiffany windows on the west wall were recently discovered in The Baltimore
Sun Archives:

June 10, 1901…The beautiful window representing “Christ the Good Shepherd” has been installed
as a memorial to the late Rev. Dr. Melancthon C. Lockwood. It was unveiled yesterday morning in
connection with church services, which included special music from the choir, choruses by the school
children, and an address by the pastor Rev. Oliver Huckel. He stated the window is a “noble memorial
to Dr. Lockwood and his own life,” which is suggested by the detailed picture of Christ as the Good
Shepherd.  The “Society of Busy Bees” dedicated the window to their former pastor who died in 1897
at the age of 44.

December 30, 1901…A new memorial window was unveiled yesterday dedicated to the late Frank
Kerr, a church trustee of 24 years, who died in February 1901. It was a gift from his widow, Jean
Fenton Kerr. The subject is “Christ the Consoler” and resembles a painting with that title by a
German artist. Christ is seated in the archway of a temple, and kneeling at His knees is a young man
praying with clasped hands. This reflects the biblical text, “Come unto Me, all ye that labor and are
heavy laden, and I will give you rest.” The halo around the head of Christ and white cross are of the
iridescent glass for which Tiffany is famous. 

April 11, 1903…Another memorial window from the Tiffany studios of New York will be unveiled on
Easter Sunday morning.  The theme of this window is “Christ at Heart’s Door” and was created as a
tribute to Lizzie Cushing Crane who died in 1899, and was donated by her sister, Katharine Cushing
Gassaway. This stained-glass creation is an adaptation from the painting by a German artist entitled
“Behold, I Stand at the Door and Knock.”  The window colors are rich and harmonious with Tiffany
opalescent glass. This is the fourth Tiffany window placed in the church in recent years. 

Over 120 years ago, each of the three windows cost between $800-$1,000. It is interesting to note that
other newspaper accounts indicate the Associate Congregational Church was making plans for “six
similar windows that will have other scenes from the life of Christ.”  For reasons unknown, this never
materialized. The Greek Orthodox community; however, followed through with the Protestants’ vision
for stained glass windows throughout the church within a decade after acquiring this magnificent
edifice in 1937. 

Coming in May 2024…Historical details about our Cathedral building, which marks 135 years of
existence, will be in the Main Lobby display cases presented by Parish Historian, Nicholas M. Prevas.



Pastoral Reminders
Prosforon (Holy Communion Bread) - One of the great honors for a family is to 

         bake Prosforon to be used for the Divine Liturgy.  Please contact  the Cathedral
         office if you would like to provide Prosforon.

Coffee Hour - Contact the Cathedral Office if you would like to host or co-host a Coffee Hour on Sunday.
Sacramental Wine and Altar Supplies - You may make a financial gift to help defray the cost of the sacramental wine that is
used for Holy Communion. Please note on the memo line of your check or on the envelope "Sacramental Wine". The donation
is $150.00, which may be offered in memory or in honor of a loved one. For more information, contact the Cathedral office.
Forty Day Baby Blessing - Contact the Cathedral Office to schedule the service. These blessings take place immediately after
the Divine Liturgy and families should plan to arrive at the Cathedral no later than 9:30 am. Ushers will have seating available
for you and will direct you when it is time for the service.
Sunday School - All youth are invited to participate in the Religious Education program at the Cathedral. Pews are reserved for
students in the Cathedral during the Divine Liturgy to the left of the Altar. Once the students receive Holy Communion, they will
be escorted to their respective classrooms for the lesson. Sunday School will end at 11:30am or after the Divine Liturgy,
whichever is the later. The children will be brought down to receive Antidoron and be dismissed from the church.
Altar Boys - Young men, ages 8 and above are encouraged to serve in the Altar. Dress code is dark trousers, black dress shoes,
white long-sleeved dress shirt and conservative tie. They should arrive no later than 9:30 am and must receive a blessing from
the presiding priest before serving. Altar boys will be dismissed for Sunday School once they receive communion when Sunday
School is in session.
Memorial Services - Kindly contact the Cathedral two weeks prior to schedule a memorial service for your loved one. Be
mindful that conflicts sometimes do occur due to the ecclesiastical calendar of the Orthodox Church. It is up to the family to
prepare and distribute the koliva (boiled wheat) unless other arrangements have been made with the Philoptochos (contact
Georgeann Morekas, 443-845-1176). Flowers and koliva should be at the Cathedral no later than 9:00 am on Sunday morning.
Pews will be reserved in the center for family members on a first come basis. Father George will visit the Greek Orthodox
Cemetery on Windsor Mill Road first, then the other burial sites unless prior arrangements have been made. If flowers are
ordered, it is the family's responsibility to take them to the gravesite.
Death - When a death occurs in the family, contact the funeral home of your choice and Father George. Arrangements for the
funeral will be made in conjunction with the funeral home and Father George. 
Hospital and Nursing Home Visits - It is up to the family to notify Father George when a visit is necessary. It is advised to
contact him immediately by calling 410-727-1831. If it is a medical emergency and the office is closed, the emergency
telephone number will be given. Due to legal obligations and privacy laws he is not at liberty to offer information regarding a
parishioner.
Parking - Parking on the Cathedral lots are reserved only for Cathedral activities. If there are no activities, the lots are closed.
Cars left on the lot, regardless of parking permit, will be towed at the owner's expense.
Electronic/Written Communications - All communications that are disseminated through the parish are done with the
consent and blessing of Father George. The e-mail listserv is a private listing that only contains
Patriarchal/Archdiocesan/Metropolis and Cathedral information. It is not used to advertise for private business. The sole
purpose is to keep our parishioners informed about relevant events in the life of our parish. Death announcements are sent
only if the funeral takes place at the Cathedral or our Cemetery Chapel.
Social Services Assistance - The Philoptochos has resources available to those who require social services assistance. All
requests are confidential and can be submitted to: philoptochos@annuncationbaltimore.org; or
Fr.George@annunciationbaltimore.org; or leave a message at the church.
Good Standing - If you have already obtained a civil divorce, you must also receive an Ecclesiastical Divorce from the Church.
This brief process is confidentially handled by the parish priest and must be completed in order to be in good standing with the
Church, meaning that you may not partake in the Sacramental life of the Church (ex: being a sponsor at a wedding or baptism,
receiving Holy Communion, Holy Unction, serving on Parish Council, voting at Parish Assemblies, and entering into another
marriage). Please consider your personal situation and be in good standing with the Church. If you have questions or concerns
please contact Fr. George directly.
Steward of the Parish - As Orthodox Christians we are stewards of the Church not merely members. Stewardship is our
lifetime commitment to our Church that begins at baptism (Chrismation for some) and continues annually when we financially,
physically, and spiritually contribute and participate in the life of the Church. Our Stewardship Pledge is made as a grateful
response for what God has given us through Christ. All parishioners over 18 years of age who submit a stewardship
commitment and remain current with that commitment during the year will be considered voting members of the parish. All
members of a household who are over the age of 18 should submit their own stewardship commitment. More rights and
responsibilities of our stewards are outlined in the charters and by-laws of the Greek Orthodox Archdiocese of America,
Metropolis of New Jersey, and the Greek Orthodox Cathedral of the Annunciation. 

https://forms.gle/Zy5bJs7q23fAvqdP8
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EASTER LILIES
Offering lilies in memory or in honor of our loved ones is a beautiful tradition.

Donations may be made for $25.00 each.
Please make checks payable to the Annunciation Cathedral & return: 

Annunciation Cathedral, 24 West Preston Street, Baltimore, MD 21201
Or Pay Online at www.annunciationbaltimore.org - select the Donate button and then 
select the Lilies option to complete your donation via a credit card. 

Complete and Return Form by April 26th

Yes, I would like to donate _______ Easter plants at $25.00 each. 

Payment will be made: Sending Check ___________ Paid Online____________

Please accept this gift, donated by: _____________________________________________________

In Memory of:____________________________________________________________________________

In Honor of:  _____________________________________________________________________________

Myrofores—Myrrhbearers

All girls from 6 to 12 years of age

interested in being a Myrofora for Holy

Week services contact Dorothea Tsakiris

at hopejoy@annunciationbaltimore.org 

SAVE THE DATE:
 The Annunciation Cathedral Concert Series presents 

A RECITAL PERFORMED BY THE 
ATTENDEES OF THE LEON FLEISCHER ACADEMY 

Please join us on April 21, 2024 ~ 1:00PM 
at the Annunciation Orthodox Center (AOC).

 
 Plan to join us and be enchanted by these exceptional performers.

For more information about the artist check: www.annstreettrio.com. 



BE ON THE LOOKOUT FOR THE FOLLOWING SCAM/PHISHING


